MINUTES OF COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 25TH NOVEMBER 1980 AT THE CROWN. LOWER BASILDON.

PRESENT:

MR. H.W. TUCKER-PEAKE
MR. R.E. WARREN
MRS. B. TUCKER PEAKE
MR & MRS J. WEST
MR. M. HALLIDAY
MR. S. WOODHALL

CHAIRMAN
HON.SECRETARY/TREASURER
FALCON MOTOR CLUB
STROUD & DISTRICT M.C
MOTOR CYCLING CLUB
V.W.OWNERS CLUB

13. APOLOGIES WERE RECEIVED FROM:

ROSS & DISTRICT MOTOR SPORTS CLUB
LAUNCESTON & NORTH CORNWALL MOTOR CLUB

- MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON 2ND JUNE 1980 HAVING BEEN PREVIOUSLY CIRCULATED WERE DULY PASSED BY THOSE PRESENT AND SIGNED BY THE CHAIRMAN.
- MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES:

 OPEN DAY. THE R.A.C. AUTOTESTS & TRIALS COMMITTEE HAD ACCEPTED ALL

 OUR PROPOSALS IN OPEN MEETING AND LATER IN COMMITTEE. UNFORTUNATELY

 THE DRAFT OF THE NEW R.A.C. YEAR BOOK DOES NOT INCLUDE THESE CHANGES,

 SO ER CAN ONLY HOPE THAT THE FINAL PRINT IS CORRECT.

UNIVERSAL LICENSING: AT THIS STAGE IT APPEARS TRIALS WILL BE EXEMPT BUT RALLIES MAY BE AFFECTED.

REPORT ON YEAR 1st June 1979 to 31 May 1980.

The Secretary reported that he had swnt invoices to the 7 Clubs who had pledged support and 4 had paid a subscription for that period. Expenses in the year ended 31 May 1980 amounted to £36.79 and in September a £20.00 registration fee had been paid to the R.A.C. to gain recognition by the R.A.C. the Association had to register as a Club, the same as the B.T.R.D.A. and the Association of Rover Clubs. etc. Prompt payment of subscriptions was essential to keep the Association going, at this stage the Secretary was financing the Association out of his pwn pocket.

MR. WEST ASKED WHO WERE THE 7 CLUBS AND WHO HAD PAID. THE SECRETARY REPLIED THESE CLUBS WERE: M.C.C., FALCON MOTOR CLUB. STROUD & DISTRICT MOTOR CLUB. SPORTING OWNER DRIVERS CLUB. BLACKPALFREY M.C. OF KENT. BRISTOL M.C. & L.C.C. AND ROSS — DISTRICT MOTORSPORTS CLUB, AND HE WOULD BE SENDING OUT REMINDERS TO THE OTHER 3. MR. WEST PROPOSED AND MR. HALLIDAY SECONDED THE SUBSCRUPTION BE RAISED TO £7.50. ALL AGREED.

- 17. ELECTION OF OFFICERS:

 MR. HALLIDAY PROPOSED, MR. WOODHALL SECONDED THAT THE OFFICERS BE

 RE-EKECTED EN BLOCK: ALL AGREED.
- 18. PUBLIC RELATIONS WORK
 - (A) FOR DAYLIGHT P.R. WORK WE HAD WON THE DAY IN A SMALL WAY WITH THE R.A.C. AND IT WAS CONSIDERED ESSENTIAL THAT A CODE OF PRATICE BE ESTABLISHED. THE CHAIRMAN SAID HE WOULD UP-DATE THE CODE HE HAD SUBMITTED TO THE R.A.C. THEN COPIES COULD BE SENT TO ALL CLUBS.
 - (B) FOR ENVIRONMENTAL REASONS WE HAD RULED OUT GRIP TYRES ON ROAD EVENTS AND IT WAS SUGGESTED THAT THESE TYRES SHOULD ALSO BE RULED OUT FOR ONE VENUE EVENTS. ONE ARGUMENT AGAINST, WOULD ENTRIES SUFFER, UNDOUBTABLY YES FOR A TIME, BUT THE NEWCOMER TO THIS TYPE OF EVENT WOULD NOT HAVE GRIP TYRES AND WHEN ONE CONSIDERED THE DAMAGE ASPECT AND THE DIFFICULTY IN FINDING VENUES, IT MUST BE BETTER IF GRIP TYRES WERE NOT USED.

- PERMITS & AUTHORISATION.

 THE CHAIRMAN ASKED MENBERS WHO DISCOVERED ANY EVENTS WITH

 AUTHORISATION TO FORWARD DETAILS TO THE SECRETARY. CONCERN WAS

 EXPRESSED OVER WHICH PERMIT APPLICATION FORM TO USE. THE RALLY

 FORM HAD A LOT OF NON-RELEVANT QUESTIONS, SO TOO DID THE P.C.T.

 FORM. THE SECRETARY SUGGESTED WE SHOULD DEVISE A PERMIT APPLICATION

 FORM FOR CLASSIC TRIALS AND SUBMIT THIS TO THE R.A.C. OPEN DAY 1981.
- COMPETITORS INSURANCE.

 THE CHAIRMAN ASKED THE QUESTION DO OTHER CLUBS GET INSURANCE TERMS
 AS GOOD AS THE M.C.C. GET, AND WHILST SOME CLUBS DID GET FACOURABLE TERMS
 IT WAS FELT THAT PERHAPS THE ASSOCIATION COULD HELP BY APPRIACHING
 THE INSURERS TO QUOTE TERMS FOR CLASSIC TRIALS. MR HALLIDAY SAID
 SOME R.A.C. MOTOR CYCLE POLICIES DID COVER TRIALS AND INDIVIDUALS
 DID NEGOTIATE TERMS WITH THEIR OWN INSURERS, BUT WE WOULD MAKE
 SOME ENQUIRIES AND REPORT BACK.
- COUNTRYSIDE BILL

 This document contained passages which, is passed would stop motor sport in many parts of the country. One organisation which was make not only interested in this document, but also carried a lot of influence in any matters on the countryside is the Ramblers Association.

 From the Motor Sport angle it would appear the Motor Cycle world was better informed than the Car brigade. Mr. Halliday and Mr. West had made representation to the R.A.C. and the R.A.C. were now keeping a watchful eye on the situation, so we now stand better than before.

 At the moment everyone is waiting for the next move from the D.O.E., which may well be a White Paper. In the meantime all we as an Association can do, is keep a watchful eye and make any claim when needed.
- 22. ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

 Some of the Problems facing organisers now were:

 (a) A fall in entries, is this because of high cost the current financial problems in the country would obviously affect entries. One because can only hope the situation will improve.

 (b) 6Lass 3C, some 4 seat cars arrive at sign on and scrutineering with some seats removed organisers can issue a warning in final instructions that removal of seats makes the car non-production and can mean a change of class.
 - (c) Front Wheel Drive, how can organisers cope with these cars —
 HOWEVER MUCH ORBANISERS LIKE OR DISLIKE FRONT WHEEL DRIVE WITH THE
 MODERN TENDENCY TO MANUFACTURE MORE AND MORE MODELS WITH FRONT WHEEL
 DRIVE IT IS INEVITABLE THAT THE NUMBER OF ENTRIES OF THESE CARS WILL
 INCREASE AND ORGANISERS WILL HAVE TO BE MORE REALISTIC IN SITING
 START LINES TO SUIT THESE CARS.
 - NOTE RE 131 THE ASSOCIATION HAS ALREADY BEEN IN COMMUNICATION WITH THE R.A.C. AND NEW PERMIT FORMS ARE NOW BEING CONSIDERED AND IT IS : HOPED THAT THE REPRINT WILL COVER THE NEEDS OF TRIALS ORGANISERS.

ASSOCIATION OF CLASSIC TRIALS CLUBS

THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE ASSOCIATION OF CLASSIC TRIALS CLUBS WILL BE HELD ON TUESDAY 25TH NOVEMBER 1980. 7.00PM FOR 700 7.30PM AT THE CROWN, LOWER BASILDON. NEAR GORING, READING. (ON A 329, 2 MILES NORTH OF PANGBOURNE, APPROXIMATELY 7 MILES OFF M4, JUNCTION 12)

PLEASE MAKE EVERY EFFORT TO ATTEND.

AGENDA.

APOLOGIES

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

MATTERS ARISING

REPORT ON PAST YEAR

ELECTION OF OFFICERS

PUBLIC RELATIONS WORK

PERMITS AND AUTHORISATION

COMPETITORS LUBURANCE

COUNTRYS IDE BILL

A.O.B.

R.E. WARREN HON. SECRETARY 21 SISH LANE STEVENAGE. HERTS. SG1 3LS